BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL
EVENTS COMMITEE
Minutes from Events Committee Meeting held on Thursday 28 June 2011 at 6.00pm in the Blyth Town Council Offices, Ebor House, Blyth.

Councillors Present:


J J Condon

A L Gibbs- Barton




K Nisbet (Chair)
B Parker
S Walker (Vice Chair)







Councillors also Present:

J R Potts

In Attendance:

Sue Noddings, Town Clerk





Paul Taylor, Community Works




Steve Bucknall, Northumberland County Council




PC Phil Gibson, Northumbria Police

E021/11
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors Rickerby and Wilson.
E022/11
2.
BULB PLANTING WITHIN BLYTH TOWN

Councillor Potts proposed that Bulb Planting to a total of £5,000 for 500 square meters of planting be approved. Councillor Parker stated that he would like to see some sort of plan for the planting.  Councillor Gibbs-Barton proposed that the Committee agree to the £5,000 worth of expenditure and that the logistics be worked out at a later date.  Steve Bucknall suggested that the Committee ask Trevor Violet to put forward ideas.  Committee agreed the proposed expenditure and accepted advice put forward.
Initials:

E023/11
3.
MINUTES OF EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 28 JUNE 2011

The minutes were discussed, agreed and signed.
Councillor Condon stated that he had made additional contacts on behalf of the Events Co-ordinator.

Councillor Nisbet stated that she had contact details for the Events Co-ordinator.

E024/11
4.
EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR UPDATE

Councillor Nisbet requested that the updates be issued prior to meetings in future to allow Councillors time to read them.

Paul Taylor stated that his update was slightly different this time and more information was available if requested.  (See attached Update as at 28 June 2011)
Realistic figures were required regarding the number of market traders that would be on-site on the day.  Steve Bucknall stated that Trevor Violet should provide this.  It was agreed that a bookings scheme should be introduced to guarantee space if bookings made and allocate pitches.

It was agreed that an over flow area had to be included in the Safety Plan.

It was also agreed that confirmation was needed regarding who would be on duty on the 23 July 2011 – Pat or Dave.

The final press release would be drafted by the Events Co-ordinator in time for the next meeting.

The Events Co-ordinator also confirmed the following: -

· Permission needed for posters in farmers fields

· Work Plan to be developed for Helen

· Update still awaited regarding 5-a-Side Football Quote

The Events Co-ordinator advised the meeting that he had been approached by a Continental Market organiser who was willing to arrange a Market to coincide with this year’s Christmas Festival.  It 

Initials:
was agreed that if possible we would go for the Friday and Saturday 25 and 26 November 2011.

The possibility of free stalls for everyone on the days of the Continental Market to be reviewed.  Action Agreed:  SN to email SB regarding this so that he can talk to Andy Rutherford.
It was agreed that everyone would need to be involved if this was to work effectively.

Events Co-ordinator confirmed that Laidlers of Seaton Delaval had quoted £450 instead of the Elveden cost of £1,200 for the main tree.  He also confirmed that there are 67 sconces within the Town Centre and he is waiting to receive prices for small trees to fit these.
E024/11
5.
BANNERS FOR MARKET PLACE
The revised proofs from King Design Associates were approved and a sample of the securing bracket is to be provided for final approval by Northumberland County Council.  
E025/11
6.
BLACHERE UPDATE

The Town Clerk advised the meeting that there was still no movement on this issue and that emails had been sent that could indicate a willingness to pay for the transport costs. PT accepted responsibility for this although he had no recollection.  Information regarding vandalised Christmas Tree Lights did not form part of pack provided by Blachere and Steve Bucknall confirmed that lights had not been left in storage with his team.  Action Agreed:  SN to email SB on this issue and he would provide written confirmation that there were no lights in placed in storage.
E026/11
7.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND URGENT MATTERS

7.1
Photographic Competition – it was agreed that this proposal prepared by Councillor Gibbs-Barton and circulated to Councillors would be discussed in detail at the next meeting.
Initials:
E020/11
6.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING TO BE AGREED

It was agreed that the next meeting of the Events Committee would be held on Thursday 14 July 2011 at 6.00pm.
Signed: __________________________________________ (Chair)
Date: _________________________________
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